EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S STATEMENT

Dear Stakeholders,

As we reflect on the achievements of the past year
(2023), | am filled with gratitude for the dedication
and resilience demonstrated by the entire AICHM
team and our valued partners. Despite the
challenges posed by the ongoing global pandemic
and other obstacles, we have continued to
advance our mission of improving the health and
well-being of communities in need. AICHM
complements Governments support and
contributes to realization of universal health care
(UHC) to all.

Throughout 2023, AICHM deployed approaches that were geared in addressing the health
issues at hand through capacity building, health information improvement through
technologies, provision of high-quality health care, and nutrition programs, with the focus
reaching vulnerable populations in remote and underserved areas. Our efforts were
guided by a steadfast commitment to equity, inclusivity, and sustainability, ensuring that
no one is left behind in our pursuit of a healthier future for all. AICHM integrated a wide
range of interventions such as livelihood and economic empowerment, to ensure we serve
the people holistically.

| am pleased to report that our partnerships with local communities, government
agencies, and fellow humanitarian organizations have grown stronger than ever. Together,
we have made significant strides in addressing pressing health challenges, improve
access to healthcare, tackle public health issues ie. infectious diseases, chronic
conditions, and address social determinants of health. Advances in areas like medical
training, digital health technologies, implementing health policy, community-based
interventions (community strategy approach) and much more.

Looking ahead, we remain steadfast in our commitment to innovation and excellence,
continuously seeking new opportunities to expand our impact and reach even more
individuals in need. With the unwavering support of our dedicated staff, volunteers, donors,
and partners, | am confident that we will continue to make a meaningful difference in the
lives of those we serve.

| extend my heartfelt thanks to every member of the AICHM family for their tireless efforts
and unwavering dedication. Together, we will build a healthier, more resilient future for
communities across Kenya and beyond.

Sincerely,

Jacob Kimote

Chief Executive Director,
AIC Health Ministries



